CAS Newsletter Spring 2013
KHFC.  I hope the year of the Snake will bring you good health and prosperity. 

Our members have clearly shown their commitment to pull together and make the Association strong. This can be seen in our regular drop-in session. It is on average attended by 30+ people every week. A big thank-you to all the volunteers who prepare the food, wash up and setting up the room etc. I think we’ve had a very successful and happy 2012.
January started off with lots of preparations for the CNY celebration at West Quay. For weeks, our senior members were hard at practicing BaDuanJin. Our junior members were busy rehearsing their Gangnam style dance.  And of course, our lady’s group was also busy perfecting their performance for the celebration. 
On the big day, all the performances were simply spectacular. Everyone worked so hard to make it a success. The Lord Mayor of Southampton Councilor Derek Burke was so impressed that he has invited our members to visit him at his parlor.  A filming company shot a video of the entire event. CAS will be given a copy of the video to show our members later. After deducting all the expenditures from the donations, we made a profit of £15.27.
On Monday 18th February, we had our 團拜at Pearl Harbour restaurant. 120 members and guests enjoyed delicious food and were entertained by the brave men and women singing karaoke. £2715.91 was raised for CAS.
On Wednesday 20th February, 25 members attended a First Aid course ran by the Red Cross. They have learnt a little more about dealing with en emergency. 
On Tuesday 5th March, 40 members went on a visit to Bristol. As well as enjoying new scenery, we also took this opportunity to catch up with old friends from the Somerset Chinese Association over lunch. 

Our Vice Chair Mr. Andy Lai has taken early retirement from his 33 years career with the Police. He will no doubt channel even more of his time and energy for the benefits of our members. We wish him all the very best in his retirement. 

Forth coming activities: 

1.
Jock Cheung is giving Tai Chi lessons. It runs on a 9 weeks cycle starting on this Wednesday 13th March, 11 a.m. – 12.15 p.m. The first two Courses are already fully booked. We are now taking booking for the third course. Please contact Mr. Cheung at Drop In ASAP. 
2.
Birthday Club and karaoke on Wednesday 3rd April
3.
Wednesday 17th April – a talk by Spewi and Mable on Mental Health.

I would like to end this by saying a big thank you to all members for your generous donations and support.
Joe Hon (Chair)
